COMMISSION ON TRANSPORTATION
ACTIVITY REPORT SEPTEMBER 2007 – OCTOBER 2008
Since June 2008 the UBC Commission on Transportation has been chaired by Mr. Zygmunt Zmuda Trzebiatowski, Gdynia Councillor. 
I. Annual Meetings of UBC Commission on Transportation

1. Pärnu (Estonia) 28th September 2007
At the meeting held during the General Conference in Pärnu Mr. Wołek, the then Chairman 
of the Commission introduced the participants to the initiatives and activities of the Commission. He also encouraged the members to take part in the new undertaking of the TransCom, namely 
the Road Safety Contest.

During the meeting the representative of Örebro (Sweden) presented a report on the implementation of the “Baltic Sea Cycling” project and the delegate of Rostock (Germany) acquainted 
the participants in the meeting with the “Baltic Cycling Network” project proposal. It was also decided that the next Annual Meeting of the UBC Commission on Transportation would take place in Szczecin in 2008.

II. Initiatives of UBC Commission on Transportation

1. Road Safety Contest

In October 2007 the Commission on Transportation organised the Road Safety Contest addressed 
to primary schools in the UBC Member Cities. The aim of it was to raise children’s awareness 
of road safety issues, improve their knowledge of road signs as well as the ability to foresee dangers on the road and assess difficult situations. One primary school from each UBC member city could enter the competition with a project on road safety education for children aged 7-12. The project could encompass campaigns promoting road safety among pupils; road safety lessons; developing teaching methods and producing teaching aids (for example training films, guidebooks, websites etc); road safety courses for child pedestrians; cycle trainings for children (including health 
and safety issues, bike checks, riding skills assessment) etc. It was the City Hall of a given city that had to decide which school would represent the city in the competition. 
The Commission took its decision in December 2007. From ten application forms submitted 
for the Road Safety Contest, the UBC Commission on Transportation chose three best projects which in the most complex and original way encouraged children to learn road safety rules and use them in their everyday life:
	No.
	Name of project
	City
	Name of organiser
	Award

	1. 
	Road Safety Programme
	Chojnice (Poland)
	Primary School No. 3
	1,000 euro

	2.
	Education and prevention project “Live safely”

	Gdynia (Poland)
	Primary School No. 21
	1,000 euro

	3.
	Project on Road Safety


	Klaipeda (Lithuania)
	Klaipeda's 'Gilijos' Primary School
	1,000 euro


2. “Bike to School” Grant Competition
The 2008 Grant Session of the UBC Commission on Transportation is again devoted 
to the transport education of the youngest. This time its theme is “Bike to school” and the competition is aimed at promoting biking to school among children, instilling sustainable transport habits from an early age, teaching safe cycling, reducing traffic congestion and speed in the school area as well as reducing parking problems around schools. 
The information about the competition was sent out in August. The deadline for sending applications is 31st October. Also this time the grant session is addressed to primary schools from UBC member cities and the school representing a given city in the competition must be chosen 
by a respective City Hall.

The projects may encompass such activities as organising “Bike to School” days and other bicycle events; designing posters promoting cycling; organising cycle trainings for children (including health and safety issues, bike checks and riding skills assessment); preparing a series of articles promoting biking for the school newsletter; developing a website devoted to bike promotion 
and including safe cycling tips and advice on bike maintenance; organising cycling competitions etc. 

The winner will receive 2,000 euro and the other three best projects will be granted 1,000 euro each. The TransCom will have announced its decision by 14th November 2008.
 
3. UBC Commission on Transportation Website
The UBC Commission on Transportation Secretariat regularly reviews and updates its website. The website also provides its visitors with automatically updated EU transport news from EurActiv portal.
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ACTION PLAN 2008-2009

In the years 2008-2009 the Commission on Transportation will deal with transport-related issues connected with public transport, cycling, mobility management as well as with the road safety. The planned activities include: 

· Annual Meeting of the Commission on Transportation 

· Seminar in connection with the Annual Meeting 

· Organisation of grant competition concerning transport issues 

· Assisting cities (practical and knowledge transfer) with organising transport related events, for example Car Free Day
· Updating the website of the TransCom as an information source for the Commission members 
· Development of co-operation with UBC Commissions on Environment and Tourism
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